PARKVIEW HIGH SCHOOL ATHLETIC BOOSTER CLUB

Minutes of Meeting

March 3, 2015

In Attendance Rick Johnson, President; Joe Meyers, Vice President; Michelle Ponkauskas, Treasurer; Sherry

Thostenson, Secretary; Darla Grenawalt, Concession Coordinator

Absent Shane Suehring, Athletic Director

Guests

Called to Order The meeting was called to order at 6:35 p.m. by Joe.

Jeff Lund, Tori Baars

Secretary's Minutes Minutes from February 4, 2015 meeting were reviewed and approved.

Treasurer's Report Michelle reported on the current financials (see attached). All bills that she has have been paid.

She is still waiting for information to payout on Garrett's scholarship.

Concession Report Darla handed out a breakdown of purchases from Pepsi over the last two years. We need to review

and decide on whether or not to purchase our own coolers or continue to use Pepsi's (per the terms of their contract). She also requested that a light be put in the closet at the football concession stand.

ortheir contract): She also requested triaca light the pot intra le close cat the root all confession status.

New Business Grenawalt Audtion Food Stand - Considering the bad weather, we ended up doing okay at the

food stand. Our profit was \$533.12.

Spring Concessions - Viking Youth will do the softball and baseball concessions. We will only be

doing track. We should also plan to do the elementary school track meet at the end of May.

Old Business Concession Stand in the New School — As it stands now, PABC, not the school, will own the room.

Rick reported that the plumbing and electrical issues have been addressed and will be installed at no cost to PABC. We are, however, responsible for everything else, i.e. counters, sinks, cabinets, cupboards, walls, etc. Darla will work on making a list of equipment (not provided by Pepsi) that we need and/orwant. Tori will getsome catalogs for us to look at for microwaves and other equipment.

<u>Pitching Machine</u> – Joe talked with Matt, and Matt agreed to hold off until next year, allowing Joe more time to come up with a pitching machine, whether it be new or used. The softball team can

continue to use the Viking Youth machine until a more permanent resolution is found.

Next PABC Meeting The PABC will meet on Wednesday, April 8, 2015 @ 6:30 p.m. in the Teachers' Lounge.

Meeting Adjourned The meeting was adjourned at 7:15 p.m. by Rick.

Minutes taken, typed and submitted by Sherry Thostenson, Secretary